## Police Costing Committee Meeting January 13, 2021 at 8:30 a.m.

## Held via Teams

Present: Councillor M. Price, Councillor M. MacKinnon, Councillor N. Bush, CAO R.

Nesbitt, Treasurer S. Lansdell-Roll and Acting Clerk A. Euler.

Absent: None.

\_\_\_\_\_

Roger advised he'd called the meeting to provide an update to Committee members and to allow for discussion.

He reviewed MNP's Progress Report, noting interviews with stakeholders and other municipalities are underway. He also advised he'd had conversations with our O.P.P. analyst.

Roger advised DPS has been very responsive to requests for information and that we'll be using a slightly different call for service data set for this study than was used last time which will likely show a slight difference in analysis of calls for service but will more closely align with the calls for service analysis the O.P.P. is conducting.

He advised that as of the end of December he'd been informed that the O.P.P. was moving through their costing process as quickly as possible but they couldn't estimate a specific date for the City to receive the O.P.P. proposal. After receiving the O.P.P. costing, the next steps would be for the consultants to finish their report, schedule public consultation and then for Council to make a decision to accept or reject the proposal.

Discussion on the optimum number of officers needed for Dryden took place, noting that would be good information to know.

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.